
MD19 GLT Report 
October 15-16, 2021 Council of Governors Meeting 
 
The following activities have been accomplished in the July to October Time Frame. 

1. Completed 3 multiple district club officer training sessions (May/Jul/Sep) 
a. Our May sessions has attendees from:  USA, Canada, Turkey, Philippines, 

Tanzania, Cyprus, Nepal, Nigeria & Guyana. 
b. Representatives from all nine districts attended training 
c. However, we only had 158 clubs attending (total 406 clubs) 
d. To ensure the course information is made available, all the handout 

information will be provided via the Facebook site:  MD19 Club Office 
Learning. 

e. A special thank you to the faculty for their insights and participation in all 
three (May/Jul/Sep) training classes: 

i. PDG Sharon Sikes (19C) 
ii. PID Anne Smarsh (19B) 

iii. PDG Mark Mansell (19G) 
iv. PDG Wanda Eddy (19D) 
v. GMT Stephanie O’Dell (19G) 

vi. 2VDG Lisa Ikeda (19C) 
vii. 1VDG Debbie Mansell (19G) 

2. Several Meetings have been conducted to identify how the MD19 Leadership team 
can support and strengthen our current 1VDG as they begin their LCI Leadership 
training this month.  We will begin enhancement sessions after Jan inin2022.   
Current Team is comprised of: PCC Polly Voon (19A), PDG Sharon Sikes (19C), and 
LCI DGE training instructors: 19G PDG Mark Mansell (19B/19D), PDG Steve 
Somerset (19A), and last year trainer PID Anne Smarsh (19B).  In addition, we are 
working with DGE trainer instructors from California Liz Crooke (19G/19H/19I/19F) 
and Australia Leslie Lions (19A/19C/19E).   

3. Identified continued need for Certified Guiding Lion Training.  A Zoom session will 
be offered January 22, 10:00am – 2:00pm.  Zoom registration is required.  Initial 
flyer has been posted on MD19 and registration is currently open. 

4. We continue to support our current DGs, by keeping them up-to-date with training 
information and their members participation. 

5. A Special thank you to our current DGs.  They have done a great job in ensuring 
their District Zone Chairs and Club Leadership teams are kept current on 
opportunities for leadership learning opportunities. 
 

Respectfully, Sharon Sikes, MD19 GLT Chairperson 


